
For our May 22 meeting, we had guests that 
included the Mergenthaler Scholarship recipients 
and some of their families, Lest We Forget 
supporters, and a new member to induct. We dove 
right into our program and started with the all the 
events of the day.

For our program, Lion Mike Dumke explained a 
brief history of the Mergenthaler Scholarship which 
has given away over $300,000 to some of the 
brightest students from our St. Joseph community 
since the 1980s when it was founded. Each 
scholarship committee member introduced an 
award winner. Dennis introduced Braden Miesse. A 
talented cellist and pianist headed for University of 

Michigan. Tom Gazella introduced Elena Figueroa, a 
brilliant scholar also heading for U of M where, in 
addition to studying biochemistry, she will be competing 
in cross country and track. Lion Ron Griesinger 
introduced Sahiti Midithuri who will be attending Indiana 
University where she will study Business and 
International Law. She has been involved in orchestra, 
DECCA, and robotics during high School. We are so 
excited to have these three impressive young people 
represent ing our organization

Lion Prez Allen gave the floor to Lion Dave who gave 
specific instructions of how to proceed with the flag 
placing. We will put 1300 flags out today at Riverview 
Cemetery and the Scouts will be doing the City 
Cemetery this weekend.

Next, Lion Verne and Lion Larry Wozniak of the Lakeshore 
Lions and President of “Lest We Forget” shared a brief program 
on “Lest We Forget”. The group meets monthly at the airport, 
and on June 21st and 22nd will host programs honoring the 
“sandbox box” wars of Iraq, Iran and Afghanistan. Shoshana 
Johnson will be a guest presenter at the event. She was injured 
and taken as a POW in the Iraq war. There will be things repre-
senting all branches of the service at the event as well. There 
will be free boat rides on v a r i o u s c r a f t associated with past 
and helicopter rides for a fee. “Three Men and A Tenor” will  sing  
at  the Riverfront pavilion on Saturday night.
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“May the beacon of hope always shine bright”
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St. Joseph
Next we witnessed the installation of our newest 
member. Lion Karan Singh joined our club and and his 
sponsor Lion Dan Fortenbacher even helped support 
his upside down pin fine (which HE put on our member 
in the first place!) Welcome to the club, Lion Karan!
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St. Joseph

Buchanan-Galien

Next we witnessed the installation of our newest 
member. Lion Karan Singh joined our club and and his 
sponsor Lion Dan Fortenbacher even helped support 
his upside down pin fine (which HE put on our member 
in the first place!) Welcome to the club, Lion Karan!

The Buchanan-Galien Lions held their monthly club 
meeting on May 8th.

Nora Davis from Edwardsburg was on hand to talk 
about her upcoming All State Band trip. The Lions 
made a donation towards her trip cost.

Garry Lange was the main program for the evening 
and gave a very interesting presentation on the “Big-
gest Little Baseball Museum” located in Three Oaks, 
MI. It was a very interesting program and several 
members talked about making a trip to the museum.

The club also voted to approve the Slate of Officers 
as presented for the next coming Lions fiscal year.

A very successful White Cane drive was held on May 
2nd and May 3rd .

The club will hold their year- end Annual Dinner with 
awards program on June 12th at 5:30 at Lion Tom 
Gordon’s. 
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Buchanan-Galien

Kal-Haven
The Buchanan-Galien Lions Club awarded (4) $1,000 
scholarships this year at the recent BHS Honors and 
Convocation program. There were 14 students who 
applied. The 4 winners were selected based on being 
both at the top of their class and like the Lions Club 
motto  “We Serve” these students excelled in communi-
ty service. The recipients were Alaina Hickok, Jenna 
Franklin, Geneva Tabor and Kaitlin Ferrell.

The Buchanan-Galien Lions Club founded the BHS 
LEO Club in 2014. Most of this year’s graduating senior 
LEO’s were in LEO Club since they were in eighth 

grade. This year’s graduates were Aaliyah Marks, 
Alaina Hickock, Bodie Bryans, Evan Kring, Grant Wag-
goner, Geneva Tabor, Emma Miller, Jenna Franklin, 

Kaitin Ferrell, and Max Arbanas.  They have all 
volunteered on many different projects throughout 
the years and the Lions Club thanks these 
students for all of their hard-work. The graduating 
LEO’s were presented with white cords and certifi-
cates of appreciation for their many hours of 
service to the community and for mentoring the 
underclass LEO’s. We trust our graduating seniors 
will continue to serve wherever they end up in the 
future.

Katy Cole, Coordinator of Animal-Assisted Services, 
Paw Paw Public Schools visited with 2 of her Therapy 
Dogs, Loki, and Trixie.  Katy is a professional Dog 
Trainer and Animal-Assisted Services Consultant



Kal-Haven Mattawan
White Cane shift change as Patsy Richardson and Bill 
Gingas relieve Bob & Kathy Richardson at Gobles 
Village Market.  Kal Haven President Jonn Stassek 
does double duty selling raffle tickets and taking White 
Cane donations at Bloomingdale Amish Store.

The Mattawan Lions Club sponsored a Senior Veteran 
Expo, held Monday, May 5, at the Antwerp Activity 
Center, with nearly 60 vendors taking part in the event, 
providing free give-aways. Also, a mobile Secretary of 
State was available.

Mattawan Lions had a great night at “The Backyard”, a 
local establishment on Stadium Drive. Such a wonder-
ful addition to our Mattawan community.!

Kal Haven Lions participated in both the Gobles and 
Bloomingdale Memorial Day Parades.
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Mattawan

Lion Nancy Garman presented Jacob Mazelin with the 
$500 Robert G Hollis Memorial Scholarship sponsored 
by the Mattawan Lions Club.  The award was presented 
at the Senior Awards night at Mattawan High School.

The Mattawan LEO Club presented the Senior Service 
Award to Luke Wheeler who has been a LEO ever since 
middle school.  Congratulations Luke!

Students with and without disabilities  came together and became unified through sports (basketball)!  No Limits 
basketball is in its 3rd year and has quadrupled in the number of participants!  Huge thank you to the Mattawan 
Lions Club for sponsoring this event!
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Paw Paw

Portage
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You may have seen the Paw Paw 
Lions and HS Leos at Kids Para-
dise playground and park doing 
some spring clean up. Lots of 
weeds were pulled and lots of sand 
was added to the bulldozer sand 
box. There is still some work to do 
and wood chips to put down. Thank 
you Paw Paw Rentals for helping 
us out with the concrete buggy and 
to Lounsbury Excavating for the 
donation of sand.

On May 25, 2025, the Portage Lions Club conducted a 
memorial tree dedication ceremony at Markin Glen 
Park in honor of Portage Lion, PDG Bill Phillips. A red 
oak tree was donated by the Club and planted by 
Kalamazoo County in Bill’s memory in the fall of 2024. 
Bill was a dedicated Lion of more than 50 years actively 
committed to serving at the club and district levels. His 
advising and mentoring of younger Lions and guid-
ance of the Portage Lions Club was instrumental in 
making us who we are today. Lion attendees were as 
follows: Amy Blankshain, Laura Berry, Vicki Bradley, 
Vonni Hisey, Jarrod Permenter (o�ciator), and Ruth 
Phillips. Family members attending were as follows: 
Linda, Parker, Megan, and Hannah Marcon.



May 2025 

Greetings,  
My name is Nora Davis and I am a junior at Edwardsburg High School. I served as flute section 

co-leader during my sophomore year for marching and concert band. I have participated in solo and 
ensemble earning top ratings as well as participating in jazz band, pep band, pit orchestra and most recently, 
the Lions of Michigan All State Band. I currently carry a 3.8 GPA and I attend the Elkhart Area Career Center 
as a dual enrolled student so as to pursue my interests in graphic design. 
 

I am raising funds and requesting donations for my upcoming trip to Pigeon Forge, Nashville and 
Orlando with the Lions of Michigan All State Band. This organization is a liated with Lions Clubs and as a 
member of this band, I will be representing my community, the state of Michigan and the USA at the Lions 
International Convention in Orlando, FL this July. The purpose of this organization is to serve local, regional, 
national and international communities through music. Some highlights of this trip include: participating in 
the Lions International Parade of Nations in Orlando, visiting the Country Music Hall of Fame with a possible 
performance there as well as an opportunity to meet with and co-write/produce a piece of music with a 
Nashville recording artist, a visit to the Ryman Auditorium (the Grand Ole Opry), taking in a show at Dolly 
Parton’s Stampede, coordinating with local Lions Clubs in Asheville to do service work and of course: DISNEY!  
 
 In an e ort to raise the necessary funds for this trip, I am asking for donations.  You can contribute        
by scanning any of the QR codes below. If using the Bob Rogers Travel QR code, the funds will be deposited 
directly into my account with the travel agency. You may also send any contributions to my home: 33715 
Redfield St., Niles, MI. 49120 or contact me via call or text at (574)328-2725. 
  
Thank you for helping me realize this fun and educational trip as well as giving me the opportunity to serve 
my community, and the world, through music. 
 
Sincerely,            
Nora Davis  
 

 



































Become a Host Family
Contributed by Lion Elvie Marfil

State Youth Camps & Exchange Chair

Is Hosting Right for Me?
Are you interested in learning about other cultures and ways of life while sharing your own 
customs and experiences? Are open-mindedness, tolerance and cultural competence of high 
importance to you? Do you have a desire to contribute towards peace, international understanding 
and the creation of global citizenship in youth? If you answered yes to any of these questions, you 
may enjoy being a host family for the Lions Youth Camps and Exchange (YCE) Program!

Benefits of Hosting
Hosting an exchange youth is guaranteed to be a rewarding experience because:

•  You experience the joy of sharing your culture and daily customs
•  You learn about the exchange youth’s customs and culture
•  You open a new world of possibilities and thinking to the exchange youth
•  You make a new friend - maybe a friend for life

Expectations of a Host Family

Room and Board  

You are expected to provide room and board for the youth. It is recommended that youth be 
roomed with youth of similar ages and similar genders. Meals should be balanced and healthy.

Transportation

Typically, you are responsible for all of the youth’s transportation during the exchange. Travel may 
include but is not limited to, transfers to and from the airport or train station, transfers to other 
Host Families or International Camp, transportation to and from any planned activities by you 
and/or the Host Club.
Financial responsibilities

Payment for cultural activities is dependent on the agreement made between you, the youth and 
the Host Club. Some programs offer stipends or scholarships for participating Host Families.

Youth Camps & Exchange

LIONS OF DISTRICT 11B2 JUNE

Selecting an Exchange Youth

The criteria for selecting youth differs from YCE program to YCE program.
Hosting a youth is dependent upon desired age, gender, interests and nationality and upon the 
availability of the youth meeting those requirements. Your local YCE Chairperson will advise you 
of available youth or if arranged early enough, may seek a youth meeting your request.

You can learn more about the roles and expectations of a YCE Host Family by checking out the 
YCE Host Family Handbook!

Host Family Eligibility

Potential Host Families must be screened by the Host Lions Club and YCE Chairperson. The Host 
Lions Club and local YCE Chairperson must approve all host families. Screening items include, but 
are not limited to:

Age: Having experience with youth of similar age as the incoming youth.

Character: Your family should be understanding, interested in other cultures, open-minded, 
tolerant and have ability to communicate and/or deal wisely with youth.

Language ability: It would be helpful if one or more members of your family speaks the youth’s 
language and/or English (most YCE programs require English as the preferred language), and 
could be necessary in some cases.

Knowledge of the YCE program and policy: Your family should have some familiarity with the 
YCE program and/or hosting youth. If you are a non-Lion Host Family, you should be well 
informed on the scope and objectives of Lionism, and on the YCE program and policy by the local 
YCE Chairperson.

Living conditions: Your family should be able to accommodate an additional person in the home 
without discomfort or financial burden.
Family preferences: Your family are permitted preference regarding the youth’s nationality, 
language, religion, gender or age.

Availability: It is important that you make sure your family’s schedule allows accommodation to 
spend enough quality time with the youth.

How to Apply

Contact Lion Elvie Marfil: epmarfil5@gmail.com or 818-800-1060.
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Youth Camps & Exchange Program
Lion Elvie Marfil

Multipule District 11 Chairperson

Open your heart and door to the world of Lions Youth Camps & Exchange Program. Please sign 
up to be a host family.

We still need host families for the following participants:

Thank you to the following Lions and Districts for hosting:

Country Gender Age

Japan Female 18

Hungary Female 16

Italy Female 19

Spain Female 15

Turkey Female 18

District Host Family Host Club Country 

      A1 PDG Roshni Patel Detroit Renaissance
Lions Club

Belgium, France, &
Mongolia (Female)

B2 2nd VDG Alice Kring

C1 PDG Jim & Bev Farrell

Lions Mark & Susan Graves

Lion Frank & Cathie Krol

Fruitport Lions Club

Muskegon Northeast
Lions Club

Germany (Male)

France & Finland
(Male)

Mongolia & Poland
(Male)

Wyoming Lions Club

C2 PDG Brent Beracy

This year we have 3 outgoing youth participants:

District Sponsored Club Country

B2 Buchanan-Galien Lions Club Switzerland

B2 Buchanan-Galien Lions Club Germany

C1 Muskegon Northeast Lions Club Australia 

Ashley Lions Club

France (Female)Buchanan-Galien Lions
Club

B1 CC Terri Huffman
Lion Sandra Simon
Lion Shawne Lige

Jackson Diabetes
Lions Club

British Isles
Czech Republic
Finland (Female)

Austria (Male)





Order & Application Forms

The Lions of Michigan Foundation is 
proud to recognize the brave men and 
women serving our nation in the United 
States military.  We have Lion Mints Care 
Packages ready for distribution. 

Give to the 
Lions of Michigan Foundation
The LIONS OF MICHIGAN FOUNDATION is dedicated to 
improving the quality of life for people in Michigan with 
unmet needs by helping them become more independent. 
We provide emergency assistance and services aimed at 
helping people with sight and hearing deficiencies excel in 
school, secure and retain employment and remain 
self-sufficient. Your contribution will help us change lives

CLICK HERE TO DOWNLOAD APPLICATION & ORDER FORMS
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https://www.e-district.org/sites/11b2/page-12.php
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Bloomingdale-Gobles June 06, 1994 23 Years
St. Joseph June 15, 1928 29 Years
Baroda June 19, 1984 80 Years

2024-25 District 
11B-2 Zone 
Chair Map

Michigan Lion
Districts

Thank you for all your years of service!

General News!
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